
Headteacher’s Message 

We’re delighted to have found out that we have been awarded the FairAware 

award from Fairtrade. This is something that the school council and voice for 

change group have been passionate about. The children want to look at the 

next award called the ‘FairActive’ award. 

Thank you to everyone, who has supported the children’s Pencott appeal so 

far. We have been touched by your support and generosity. The children are 

working hard to raise as much as they can to support Pencott School. They 

have written to the local MP, who has replied and shown her support to them.  

Have a good weekend.  

Best wishes,      

Mr Ian P. Ashmore        

Cop Lane C.E. Primary School 
A welcoming Christian community, committed to one    

another, giving our very best at all times. 

‘I can do all things through Christ who strengthens me.’ Philippians 4:13 

Our Christian Value is: hope 

Dates for your Diary 

 

 

13.05.24—16.05.24—Y6 

SATs week 

16.05.24—PTFA discos 

16.05.24– Special lunch 

see p 8 for details 

17.05.24—Non-uniform 

day for Christian Aid       

donations. 
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PTFA News 

Don’t forget to get your ticket for the PTFA discos on the 16th May. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week in our Picture News, we looked at the news that a new study from the Journal of Ar-

chaeological Method and Theory, using evidence found in northwestern Italy, has found that Ne-

anderthals (an extinct relative of humans) organised their living areas in a similar way to people 

today. It was thought that Neanderthals’ lives weren’t as sophisticated as this or as similar to 

those of modern humans. The researchers looked at sites of both Neanderthals and Homo sapi-

ens and compared how things like tools and animal bones were positioned in the living area. 

They found Neanderthals organised their items depending on the different tasks and activities 

they were doing. The children considered the question: “Can the past help us learn about modern 

life?’’ Our ‘Picture News at Home’ can be found on the last page of this newsletter. 

                                                      Reflection Time 

     After he said this, he was taken up before their very eyes, and a cloud hid him from their sight. 

                                                                                              Acts 1:9                                                                                 

This week in our worship, our theme was  ‘Ascension’. We heard the story from Acts of Jesus’ ascension into heaven. 
The disciples were amazed at what had happened. Suddenly, two angels appeared to them and said, ‘Men of Galilee, why 
do you stand here looking into the sky?’ This same Jesus, who has been taken from you into heaven, will one day come 
back in the same way you have seen him go into heaven. Ascension Day is marked on the 9th May. Jesus was stronger 
than death because he came back to life—you can’t get more powerful that that! Jesus is alive; we can talk to him 
about anything and he will listen.  



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PE Kit Reminder 

 

The uniform policy for PE kit is below. Children 
should only be wearing PE kit on PE days and on 
days where they have an extra-curricular sports 
club.  

 

 

Thank you for your continued support and               
cooperation.  

 

Mrs Bell & Mr Ashmore 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Governor Update 

 

A meeting of the Quality of Education Committee was held on the 7th May 2024 
in school. The impact of the meeting was: 

 Governors received an update on the school improvement plan 2023/24 and 
progress made. 

 Governors reviewed attendance and revised fixed penalty legislation.  
 Governors discussed statutory assessments that are taking place in the sum-

mer term.  

Governors lived out the Christian vision by making decisions to the continued 
development of all the children in the school.  

Vicar’s Tea Party 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 







 

 

 

 

 

 

Our class attendance figures this week are :- 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Well done to Year 6 this week! 

 

 

 

EYFS 97.9% 

YR 1 98% 

YR 2 97.5% 

YR 3 97.1% 

YR 4 97.7% 

YR 5 97.1% 

YR 6  99.2% 




